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MINUTES
Dartmouth College Class of 1965

Exec Committee Meeting, July 12, 2016

Old Saybrook, CT.

Present:, Hank Amon, Ted Bracken, Mike Gonnerman, Jim Griffiths, Roger Hansen, Dan Walden, Bill Webster, George Wittreich

1:00pm – Meeting called to order by President Gonnerman.

1. PRESIDENT’S REMARKS:  Mike thanked Bill and Sue Webster for hosting us for lunch, and providing perfect weather for the meeting on their deck overlooking Long Island Sound. Mike distributed a 15-page document containing prior minutes, as well as reports and letters from ExComm absentees Stu Keiller, Bob Murphy, and Steve Waterhouse.
2. MINUTES of Jan 29th Teleconference: Reading waived. Minutes approved by unanimous vote.  

3. REPORTS: 

a) Treasurer: George Wittreich distributed F/Y 2016 Balance Sheet and P&L statements. Highlights:

Total F/Y Year-end Asssets: $61,569.

Cash balance is $60,189 -- $30,277 restricted for Passion project, $1,540 restricted for             cabin project, and $28,372 is unrestricted


$17,500 in dues from 264 payers, plus extra $640 contributions paid with dues.


Fall Mini Reunion broke even @$2400.


Sales of Passion Project Books/DVDs $1282.


No outstanding bills.


Net loss of $6,342 is the result of providing the Moosilauke Ravine Lodge rebuild project an extra $10,000, plus an extra $5000 spent to fund student Winter trip use of the Class of ’65 Cabin.
b) Secretary/Alumni Column: No report
c) Head Agent: No report. Year-end Dartmouth College Fund Class of ’65 stats: From scoring base of 630 classmates, 251 contributed to the fund for a total of $332,925. This is a participation rate of 39.8% and a dollar figure 88% of our 50th Reunion gift. These figures do not include gifts to College activities or projects outside of the DCF, of which there were many! (JG)
d) Bartlett Tower Society: Hank Amon reported 3 new members in F/Y 2016. This makes 53 total members, placing Class of ’65 in top position within group of 5 neighboring classes. 2 mailings will go out during F/Y 2017.

e) Alumni Council: Ted Bracken reported AC, as well as his Athletic Committee, to be somewhat disappointing, without addressing any significant issues. ROTC is a dead issue from both the College and Navy standpoints. He will continue to bring any Class of ’65 concerns to the AC attention.
f) Newsletter Editor: No report. Discussion resulted from the $3000+ figure to support Newsletter processing and mailing, and it was decided to eventually phase out the printed version in favor of emailed and website versions (free, more timely, and color photos). Roger suggested warnings should be posted in the next few newsletters for classmates to “Opt In” if they wish to continue the delivered black & white paper version. Hank urged great care, in order to avoid further disconnecting our “less connected” classmates. The goal is for this F/Y 2017 to be the final year of mailed hard-copy Newsletters for the whole class. Those “Opting In” will continue to receive the paper version. Newsletters will continue to be posted on the ’65 Website, and everyone with an email address will receive an e-NL.
g) Scholarship Fund: Hank Amon reported our current ’65 Scholarship recipients to be:


Benjamin Rush ’16, Jessica Tong ’17, Adina Harri ’18, and Brandon Lee ’19. Fund market value has dropped during F/Y’16 from $303k to $288k. Only 7 classes younger than us have set up Scholarship funds, and ours is second largest in that group. There were questions on how much financial assistance each of our scholars receives. Hank advised this is College business, and not available to us. It was agreed that we again invite the 4 scholars to our Fall Mini-Reunion dinner.
h) Webmaster: Stu Keiller reported a major upgrade to accommodate high volume photo collections. He encouraged everyone to email any articles or other posts, and to look at ‘A picture is worth a thousand words’.  “In Memoriam” page is updated on a continuous basis from College notifications.
i) ’65 Cabin and Winter Trips Prog: Stu Keiller presented two letters from Dan Nelson, Dartmouth Outdoor Programs, expressing gratitude for the winterized ’65 Cabin, and our $5000 gift in support of winter programs at the bunkhouse. This gift stocked the Cabin with winter fixtures and supplies, as well as providing for three winter programs. Dan requested $2,500 to $3k going forward, to support 4-5 winter programs and keep student cost affordable at $20 each.

j) Moosilauke Lodge funding: Stu Keiller reported the Class of ’65 effort to fund a “Named” meeting room or porch at the newly rebuilt winterized Ravine Lodge. $248k has been pledged, and another $200k would suffice. Stu acknowledged donor fatigue after the 50th reunion, but stressed the high-end nature of the overall project, since we set a high bar with our new ’65 Cabin. The committee unanimously approved Stu’s effort, along with Ed Keible’s, to complete raising funds for said naming rights. Dan Walden observed that not all classmates are aware of the extraordinary projects that our class has undertaken over the years. After group discussion, Dan suggested we go beyond the website, and describe all projects along with a timeline in an upcoming Newsletter to be mailed to all ‘65s. Mike agreed to inform Dick Harris of this request.
k) Hanover Ski Sculpture: Steve Waterhouse reported he has a meeting with the new Director of the Hood Museum after mid-July.

l) Hanover Mini Reunion: Mike Gonnerman reported this event will be October 28-30, during the Homecoming / Harvard game weekend. Mike is looking for someone to fill the Mini-Reunion Chair position, as well as someone to host a Friday night (bonfire) reception. In the interest of providing Pierce’s Inn with more business, Mike has orchestrated the class of ’64 to join our class for the Saturday cocktails & dinner, as well as the pre-game tailgate, catered by Stinsons.
m) Hanover Micro Mini Reunions: Bob Murphy reported he has put together 7 lively men-only breakfast meetings since Dec 2015 with attendance varying between 4 and 12, and with discussion ranging from the Tunbridge World’s Fair to the presumptive GOP Presidential Nominee.
n.) OOH Mini-Reunions: 

i. CarniVail: Steve Waterhouse reported 5 classmates participated this March: Gonnerman, Waterhouse, Lobitz, Little, and Durrance. Many other Dartmouth skiing personalities participated as well, with over 100 total attendees. The panel seminar was written up in Skiing History Magazine. The 2017 CarniVail is in development for March 3-7, and will celebrate Dartmouth people who have worked as Ski Patrollers or Instructors.


ii. Normandy: Fresh back from this emotionally moving, extraordinary trip, Ted Bracken distributed printed copies of  the 5 Dartmouth Legacy Bio/Eulogies. He reported these will be archived by the college, as well as that of Edward Jenkins III being archived by Tuck School. They are also being considered for possible publication by Dartmouth Alumni Magazine, as well as Joe Asch’s ‘DartBlog’. Tom Long has hinted at a possible repeat of this trip in June of 2017 for those who missed it this year, and the committee encourages him to promote it to ‘65s at the Fall Mini Reunion. It was noted that Tom paid from his own funds for the Memorial Wreath at the American Cemetery (approx. $400). It was moved, voted, and approved that the Class Treasury reimburse Tom.

iii. 2017 (Chicago?) No new news yet from Ed Keible.

o.) Canoe to the Sea Project: Bill Webster discussed the difficulties of promoting this annual event, and stated it would open up to kayaks in hopes of more participation. Bill agreed the only connection to our class would be if we decided to put together a ’65 trip (perhaps the final leg from Moodus, CT.), ending with an overnight at his home in Old Saybrook.
4. OTHER BUSINESS:

a.) Fill vacant offices: Mike officially invited classmates to step forward to chair the following positions:
i. Hanover Mini Reunion



ii. Class Projects



iii. 55th Reunion

No response from those in attendance.


b. Short-term goals: 



i. It was moved, seconded, voted, and approved that our Class Treasury contribute $2500 to 1965 Cabin student assistance fund for winter programs.



ii. Committee unanimously approved continuing funding for programs:

Freshman Trips ($1000), Athletic trips ($1000), Library ($500), Native American Awards ($500).



iii. Mike encouraged all Class Officers to make a concerted effort to attend Class Officers’ Weekend in Hanover, September 23-24.



iiii. George Wittreich suggested the Ski Statue and plaque have their positions in the ’65 Cabin reversed, to make use of better lighting. Discussion failed for lack of interest.
5. ADJOURNMENT: Meeting adjourned at 2:40pm.

Respectfully submitted,


Jim Griffiths, Secy. Pro Tem.
